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Hydro One Service Relocations & Upgrades 

Bank Street (Centre Street to Alice Street) 

The Mount Albert Downtown Revitalization is a collaborative and comprehensive project that aims to 
revitalize the downtown Mount Albert area through infrastructure improvements.  The project area 
focuses on Centre Street from just south of Main Street to just north of Mill Street, including all of Bank 
Street and Main Street from the Mount Albert Community Centre to Centre Street.  

Since Open House 2 in June 2023, the Project Team has worked diligently to progress the design, 
incorporating modifications where appropriate based on comments received, and extensive 
coordination with various utility companies have been on going to confirm design details, schedules and 
logistics required for their successful relocation. Based on feedback received from the public, Bank 
Street will maintain two-way traffic and no on-street parking. Additionally, it will receive improved 
sidewalks and streetlighting to meet current standards. Due to the narrow road allowance and various 
infrastructure competing for space, the current above ground Hydro One and communication cables are 
required to be buried.  

Through this design process, five properties along Bank Street have been identified as requiring work on 
private property to accommodate the new buried Hydro One services. As your property has been 
identified, we are reaching out to you to discuss next steps to coordinate this work. There is no cost to 
property owners for this work. 

Beyond our direct communications regarding the Hydro One service upgrades, you can stay informed 
about the status of the project through updates on the Town’s website; for example, utility relocations, 
construction scheduling and potential construction impacts. You can find the website at:  

https://www.eastgwillimbury.ca/mount-albert-revitalization/  
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